LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 14th April 2014 at 7.00pm.

Apologies.
Cllrs. D. Turrell and J. Myers.

Those present were the Chairman Cllr Proctor, and Cllrs.Chapman, Munro-Hill, Scott, Stephenson, Warburton and Crookes.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest (if any)  None

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present)  No-one present

Minutes. The minutes of the 10th March 2014 meeting were approved and signed.

Matters arising.
Broadband/East Riding/Lockington. Broadband in Lockington remains slow at certain times of the day. Reply received from Stephen Howdle ERYC replying to Cllr. Pollard’s communication.  The parish council will be kept updated on the progress of the Broadband East Riding project. Communication also received from Jonathan Hall ERYC confirming the project will be delivered for faster broadband by December 2015.

Cllr Pollard also received a reply regarding the Beverley edition of Your East Riding and reply from Simon Johnson Planning Officer ERYC regarding paper copies of plans.

Road surfaces – Letter was forwarded to Stephen Parnaby ERYC, regarding poor road sufaces, as requested at the last meeting.

Parish Notice Board/Lockington – Clerk was advised to contact John Mason, unfortunately he is unable to carry out the work for a new one at this time.

Cllr. Proctor will contact Paul Leason regarding new notice board.

Lundys/Land Registration. Peter Johnson and Cllr. A. Proctor have signed the relevant documents, the documents are currently with the Land Registry.

Laptop for Clerk. Cllr. Turrell has looked into this.  A discussion followed. This item to be on the May agenda.

Correspondence. ERNLLCA newsletter was received and forwarded to GC. 

Transparency Code information affecting councils regarding the audit for 2015/2016, was received. The information was forwarded to all councillors, this was discussed.

Bulk Buying Oil Scheme/Peter Hirschfeld/Humber & Wolds Rural Community Council – Article/flyer was received, to be included in the next parish newsletter.

East Riding Parish News for April was received.

AON – The 4 salt bins for Thorpe, Lockington have been insured with AON until 1st June 2014, and will be included for 2014-15 also.

Planning.
14/00477/PLF – Alterations and extensions to include single storey extension to side, increase in roof pitch to provide living accommodation and installation of 3no. velux windows to front and 5no.velux windows to rear and construction of porch at Meadow Lodge, Chapel Street, Lockington for Mr. and Mrs. N. and J. Bayliss. Amended application  No observations.
Accounts.Local Grant Fund Invoice from ERYC was received and paid - £1392.00

ERNLLCA membership fees for 2014-15 was paid - £264.04

B. Robinson was paid £40.00 for the printing of the newsletter by Horsley and Dawson.

AON was paid £1.71 for insurance for the salt bins for 1 month until 2014-15.

S.L.Connon was paid £140.10 stipend for April and £10.00 expenses.

Rents for A. Grant – field down Station Road and One Year of Sporting Rights/Scorborough Sporting – to be invoiced same as last year.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 19th May 2014 after the APCM at 7.00pm

A.O.B.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.50pm.

